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We meet at 10.30 
am last 
Wednesday of the 
month at Francis 
Xavier Hall.   

Come along 
earlier and have 
cup of tea at 10 am 
prior to meeting 
starting at 10.30 
am. 

Advertisements 
from Sponsors on 
page 4 - please 
support our 
sponsors. 

 

COM meeting  

21st August 

 

Next General 

Meeting 

28th August 

Presidents Report:   

Welcome to the August edition of our Newsletter. First off to those who 
are unwell and there a number of you, I hope you have a speedy recov-
ery. I know everyone is talking about the weather but it is winter and we 
have been led into a feeling of false security with warmer Autumn and 
all that sunshine at the beginning of winter. A thank you to those who 
attended the last Club Lunch. Small group but lovely meal at Baxter Tav-
ern large roaring fires and friendly atmosphere. Our next Club lunch will 
be at Baxter Tavern on the 7th August  where we will meet early for Morn-

ing melodies of “Golden Memories” with morning Tea then stay for our Club Lunch. I will 
notify of time. Last Wednesday we at last had an outing and it was just lovely. A morning 
tea in the beautiful bush of Braeside Park and the pleasant surprise of having Andrew as 
our driver. Then onto Garden World where many purchased plants. How beautiful is the 
Crystal Room something to behold. Our hosts then were the Sandown Dog Racing venue 
for our Christmas in July. Everyone was given a gift of a lovely little hand towel. Very 
pleasant surprise. Followed by a three course lunch. Delicious. Plenty of vegetables beside 
the two types of meat. Wonderful company as it always is and I personally would like to 
thank all who attended and made it a very pleasant day out . Extra claps for our wonderful 
couple Roy and Doreen who managed to really enjoy themselves.  

A serious note as you all know in September we have our A.G.M. we are very much in need 
of a Treasurer. If we do not have a Treasurer we do not have a club as it is the most im-
portant position when handling other people`s money. So if anyone is interested there is 
help available you do not have to be an accountant or a past treasurer just a general 
knowledge of keeping track of funds. Just like your housekeeping money. Computer skills 
are not necessary either so please have a think about it and maybe you know some one out-
side the club who would be interested. Nearly forgot to mention our wonderful speaker last 
month so very interesting thank you Lorraine. That’s all for me this month and remember 
it’s a 10.30 start during the Winter . cheers for now. 

Marion 

 

Welfare Report:      

To any of our Members who have had the flu we hope 
you are well on the way to recovery and look forward to 
catching up at our next meeting, Please look in on friends 
and neighbours during this very cold spell. 

Margaret McGrath 9786 9264  
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    August birthdays: 
 
     8 Nola Finnocciaro 

     21 Harriet Virves 

     29 Peter Rice 

 

President and Zone Delegate   

Marion Tracey 9776 6648 

 0425704481 

Vice President   

Margaret Norton 59776260 

  0437830256 

   

Secretary/Public Officer & 
Newsletter editor   

Mary Smith 97731471 

  O424570811 

 Email  msm37700@bigpond.net.au 

  

 
 
 
Acting Treasurer   

Mike Smith 0418144883 

    

Events Co-coordinator    

Margaret Norton 59776260 

  O437830256 

Pamela West O418185159 

    

Membership Officer   

To be advised  

General Committee Members   

Lyn Jerman 97660345 

Astrid Shead 97860003 

Geoffrey Aldridge 0412143221 

Speakers  

Lorraine Mammana 97870068 

Lorraine Mammana 0410796031 

  

Welfare  

Margaret McGrath 97869264 

  

Email address nsafrankston@gmail.com 

Facebook Frankston NationalSeniors 

  

 

Club Lunch is at Baxter Tavern 

on 7th August  where we will meet 

early for Morning melodies of 

“Golden Memories” with morning 

Tea then stay for our Club Lunch. 

Time will be advised. 

 

Please make sure your 

birthday is listed in 

our birthday book. 

September is our Annual General 

Meeting. All positions are open, 

please give some thought to join-

ing the Committee.    Perhaps come 

along to our August committee 

meeting and check out  the system. 
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Margaret’s 

outings 
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Speakers/Trip information/Shows etc.  (information page) 

 

 

AUGUST SPEAKER 

James Wall presents Life of a Nurse-
ryman.  James worked in his father's 
seedling nursery for over 20 years 
and now runs the nursery at Garden-
world.  He'll talk about the trials and 
tribulations of running a nursery and 
will bring along some of his favourite 
plants to talk about.   

 

September is our AGM, so no speaker 
required. 

Speakers 

Lorraine Mammana 97870068 

Mobile 0410796031  

 

Remember you can read our news-

letter on the website of National 

Seniors, log in and then 

select “Frankston” which brings up 

our newsletters. 

 

Tour: Ballam Park Homestead 

Date:    4/9/19 Wednesday 

Time    10.30 am (Homestead) 

Cost      $13.00 

We can only have 14 members on 

this tour.   Tour includes 

Morning tea, scones jam and 

cream, and then a tour of  

Ballam Homestead. 

So please put your name down 

early.   We will car pool if  

needed 

…………….. 

Planned future events: 

In November, we will have our 

BBQ—the cost will only be 

$15.00 per member. 

The club will pay cost of bus for 

this trip. 

December is our Xmas lunch at 

Hastings, cost will be $40.00, and 

non members $46.00. 

The club will subsidise this trip. 

 

Input from members welcome . 

Please speak to Mary if you want 

anything included in newsletter. 



We appreciate the help of our sponsors 
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Ray White 

Thank you to Helme Printing, 5 /14-16 Tova Drive, 

Carrum Downs, Vic 201 

(03)97750866  - who print this newsletter without charge. 


